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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES OF PPG MEETING held on Wednesday 20 April 2022
Venue: Sydenham House Medical Centre – 1.30pm
In attendance on behalf of Sydenham House:  

Pam Mills, Clinical Information Governance Manager, Jackie Morris, Practice Manager
Minutes taken: Theresa Hassell, Secretary.

In attendance on behalf of Patient Participation Group:

Helen O’Neill (temporary Chairperson), Peter Taylor and Patricia Watts.
ITEM










            ACTION
	1 4/22
	Welcome back greetings were shared.

	

	2 4/22
	Apologies: James King, Heather Slater, Terry Bush.  This was a very short notice meeting where only a few members were available to attend.

	

	3 4/22
	Minutes of last meeting: not discussed. 
	

	4 4/22
	Reason for meeting: HON said it was time to resume the PPG and asked the group if they would be happy for her to be the temporary Chairperson. PW agreed and JM seconded the agreement. HON also asked if the current members were still happy to be members of the group.  PW said providing the group was proactive, focused and action was taken from ideas agreed upon, then she would be happy to continue.
HON agreed that the group had been negative in the past and it was important that we learn our focus and have a group of people who want to be involved.

JM advised that the former Chairperson Terry Bush was unwell and unable to chair the group. He had agreed for HON to kindly undertake the role in his absence. HON stated she will take on the temporary role until his return. She felt positively about his idea of a tiered group whereby a few proactive members are the top group meet, discuss, organise and then cascade information/any agreed tasks to the next tier down. This should help the group going forward. This was agreed.
Discussion was held on the topic of other PPG groups held by local Practices and when HON attended a PPG meeting at Kingsnorth Medical Practice (KMP). She felt they had good ideas, focus and direction and our group can learn from them; Kingsnorth PPG has offered their guidance to our PPG members.
PM suggested HON brings ideas from Kingsnorth forward first to the group before visiting other PPGs; and choose 2 or 3 items to build on.

PW was mindful of the commitment expected from our members as their lives and availability will have changed over the last 2 years since we met prior to Covid Pandemic halting our activity. She said she will see how our meetings progress and what can fit around her life and duties.

PT apologised that he honestly could no longer commit time to the PPG as he has done previously, due to changes in his personal life. He will withdraw from the PPG. The group thanked PT for his in past input and he left the meeting.  

PW asked the managers what do they feel our PPG should be doing? PM replied that the PPG was an important link between the patients and staff. We need to have a PPG and it is worthwhile. Discussion was held on this topic and it was agreed that the new PPG members need an induction course or manual to introduce and train them to the focus/activity of the group; that the PPG newsletter was helpful and could be reintroduced; and if fundraising was an agreed item, then SHMP would benefit from a blood pressure machine installation in the Reception area for patient use as a target for raising funds.
	HON to list ideas for next meeting.
HON to create induction manual.

TH to seek updated PPG toolkit online.



	5 4/22
	Update on Sydenham House Group: JM reported that Hollington Surgery had sadly lost its sole GP last year and since then SHMP have taken over the management of that Practice; Hollington is now under our Sydenham House Medical Group and one of our lead GPs is located there.
JM advised that Hollington had previously had a PPG and an active member was willing to be involved in this combined group.
TH made HON aware that conference room is now a shared working space.
	

	6 4/22
	Any other business: 
Date of next meeting arranged. PW left meeting at 2.00pm
Venue of meeting to be safe, windows open, masks worn. If more than 10 attendees expected, then a change of venue will be arranged.

PM advised that members could be helpful as volunteers on a ‘Diabetes Day’ to assist with refreshments and meet patients.

HON made managers aware of Sunflower patterned lanyards worn by patients with hidden disabilities such as deafness to alert public/shop staff.
Facebook: PM advised that a Facebook account has not been implemented by SHMP up to now due to the time commitment required updating posts and responding to comments. HON will find out about the administration of a Sydenham House PPG Facebook page.


	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 
PPG meeting:      Tuesday 24 May 2022 – 1.00pm at Sydenham House
	If more than 10 attendees expected, then a change of venue will be arranged.



